
 

 

OCTOBER 2024 COMMITTEE REPORT 

 

1. Mason Fire Department responded to a total of 8 incidents for September 2024 with a 100% 

response rate: 

 

• 4 EMS Calls  

• 2 EMS Calls (Tipton County)  

• 1 Grass Fire (Tipton County)  

• 1 Special Event  

 

2. Wall repairs are still required to the front of the fire station. Exterior bricks are starting to 

crack without the support column.  

 

3. Truck 73 is still out of service for a power related issue.  

 

4. All SCBA items from the Assistance to Firefighters Grant have been received and inventoried. 

Payment has been requested from FEMA for their grant share of $124,800.00. The department 

requires the purchase of eighteen mask bags in order to put units into service.   

 

5. 2024 Annual hose, ladder, and hard suction testing were completed on October 8th. Eight 

sections of 1.75” attack hose and three sections of 3” supply hose failed. Four of those 

sections are under warranty. All ladders and hard suction passed testing.   

 

6. Quotes are still being received for the replacement of the fire station’s air 

conditioning/heating unit.  

 

7. The department still requires the establishment of a vendor to purchase of EMS supplies.  

 

8. The department would like to congratulate Firefighter William Treadway for successfully 

becoming certified as an Emergency Medical Responder (EMR).   


